## Asks Heavy Equipment

## From Overseas

A resolution to request that heavy equipment be returned from foreign countries for use in rural Alaskan communities was passed by the SEACAP Board of Directors at their January meeting in Haires.

Bob Bradley, Executive Director of the Southeastern antipoverty agency, said that they discussed it with several legislators, and Terry Gardiner introduced a bill in support of the resolution which had passed the House, but had not yet been acted on by the Senate.

SEACAP Board members felt that in any consideration of priorities for the use of the surplus equipment, the needs of the American people should be met first.